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Addendum Two 
 

Date: February 12, 2020 

RFP: OP-01-20 / Disaster Debris Clearing 

Open: February 19, 2020 / 2:00 PM Local Time   
RESCHEDULED for Wednesday, March 4, 2020 / 2:00 PM Local Time 

 
 
The following clarifications, changes, additions, and/or deletions are hereby made to the RFP: 
 
Announcement: The submission deadline is hereby rescheduled for Wednesday, March 4, 2020 at 2 PM. 
Therefore, the question deadline has been extended until the end of the day Wednesday, February 26, 2020.  

Q: What is the evaluation rubric for choosing award winners? 
There will be three winners for each disaster level – small, medium, and large. Contracts will be created for all award 
winners and respondents will be contacted in order - first, second, and third - in the event of an emergency. 

Q: What are the vendor’s responsibilities regarding FEMA? 
It is the responsibility of the vendor to manage all FEMA documentation. Please include any experience in working with 
FEMA in your proposal. 

Q: How soon will you require a response in the case of an emergency? 
We are looking for a 24-hour maximum response time in the case of an emergency. Unless otherwise requested by the 
City, this response shall involve, at a minimum, a representative to evaluate the disaster and verify the scope of service. 
Mobilization of resources thereafter will be determined at that time. 

Q: Is Debris Monitoring included in this contract? 
Debris monitoring is not included in this RFP. The City will utilize separate Vendors for debris clearing and monitoring, 
respectively. However, Debris Monitoring as a standalone service can be proposed. We are considering a debris 
monitoring contract for a later date which will be posted on the City Bid website.  
 
***If you have submitted questions and do not see them here, they are still under review and will be answered in a 
following Addendum.*** 
 
For other questions or clarifications, please contact the Purchasing Division at SAPurch@cosatx.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Nolan A. Sosa  
Purchasing Manager 
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